
                           Principal Message 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Thank you so much for supporting our school events in October. Most importantly, thank you for 
partnering with us in the education of your child. If you somehow could not make it to parent confer-
ences, please contact your child’s teacher and schedule one anyway. The communication between 
teacher and parents is often the difference in passing and failing!  
 
A quick reminder… 
Now that the weather is cooler, students will start bringing their jackets to school. Please take the 
time now to mark your child’s property by writing your child’s name and class in permanent marker 
on the tag inside the jacket. If your child loses his/her jacket, we have a better 
chance of returning it to you if we can identify the owner. 

Sincerely, 
Pamela Wright 
Principal, John Jacobs Elementary 

 
                        

November, 2018 

Cross Country is in full swing and 
what a great time we have had at 
practices! Our first meet was Tues-
day, November 6 at Sunburst Ele-

mentary. Please refer to the meet schedule I have 
sent home with the athletes for the location of the 
other meets. If you need another, email me at lind-
sey.acosta@wesdschools.org 

Coach Acosta & Coach Isabel  

John Jacobs PTO Fundraiser 
Oct. 29 ï Nov. 14 
Students will take orders for Otis 
Spunkmeyer Cookie Dough, Unique 
and fun items priced at just $8.00 
each and Licensed Dynamic Drinkware Tumblers.  
Each student will receive an instruction sheet along 
with catalogs and an order form.  Money and order 
forms are due Nov. 14. The proceeds will go di-
rectly to John Jacobs Elementary programs.    
Please contact Ms. Tracy with any questions at  
johnjacobspto@gmail.com  

GIFTED SERVICES  
In accordance with ARS §15-779, special 
education is provided to students of lawful 
school age identified as gifted in one or more 
of the verbal, quantitative or nonverbal rea-

soning areas.  The Washington District has a continuum 
of gifted services from which each school selects those 
that best meet their students’ needs.  Center-based ser-
vices for highly gifted students are also available. If you 
think your child may need these special education ser-
vices, evaluation is available.  Contact your child’s 
teacher for more information.  

Have you ever wished you could designate where your 
state tax money goes? Well, you can. Thanks to Arizona 
Revised Statute 43-1089.01 enacted in 1998, taxpayers 
may receive up to a $400 tax credit on their State income 
taxes by contributing to one of Washington Elementary 
School District's extracurricular activity programs.  
 
The tax credit program gives a dollar-for-dollar reduction 
in state income taxes. This law allows taxpayers the op-
portunity to designate their tax dollars to directly benefit 
schools and students.  
 
According to the law, this money must be designated for 
extracurricular activities that supplement the educational 
program. These activities may include: before- and after-
school band clubs; classes; sports programs; and non-
recreational field trips. Extracurricular programs provide 
positive learning experiences for children.  
 
For further information contact Finance at 602-347-2631.  
 

mailto:johnjacobspto@gmail.com


 

November  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Nov. 12 
§ Veterans DayðNo School 
Nov. 13 
§ K-2 Cross Country Practice 6:45 a.m. 
§ AZ Twirling Athletes Baton Class 2:30 p.m. 
§ John Jacobs Block Watch Meeting 6:30 p.m. in 

the cafeteria 
Nov. 14 
§ Boys Basketball Practice 6:30 a.m. 
§ PTO Fundraiser money & order forms DUE! 
Nov. 15 
§ 3 –6 Cross Country Practice 6:45 a.m. 
§ Boys Basketball Game 5:00 p.m.                      

at Acacia 3021 W. Evans Drive 
Nov. 16 
§ Boys Basketball Practice 6:30 a.m. 
Nov. 19 
§ Boys Basketball Practice 6:30 a.m. 
Nov. 20 
§ Talent Show Audition Permission Slips DUE! 
§ K—2 Cross Country Practice 6:45 a.m. 
§ AZ Twirling Athletes 2:30 p.m. 
§ Boys Basketball HOME Game 4:30 p.m.          

JJ vs. Lookout Mountain  
§ PTO Meeting 4:30 p.m. in the library 
Nov. 21 
§ 2nd Quarter Progress Reports to home today 
Nov. 22-23 
§ Thanksgiving Holidayð                                
No School 

Nov. 27 
§ K—2 Cross Country Practice 6:45 a.m. 
§ AZ Twirling Athletes Baton Class 2:30 p.m. 
§ Talent Show Auditions 2:30 p.m. in room #45 
Nov. 29 
§ 3—6 Cross Country Practice 6:45 a.m. 
Nov. 30 
§ 6 grade field trip to Wildlife World Zoo  

IMPORTANT Flu Update and Information! 
Did you know that flu is more common in children than in 
adults? This is probably because, compared to adults, 
children have had less lifetime exposure to influenza and 
therefore don’t have as much natural immunity to it.  
Watch for these symptoms:  

¶ Rapid onset of high fever 

¶ Dry cough 

¶ Chills 

¶ Muscle aches 

¶ Headaches 

Vomiting, nausea, or diarrhea in young children 
 

If you suspect your child has the flu, consult your doctor 
and encourage fluids.  Children should stay home to rest 
and avoid giving the flu to others. Keep your child home 
from school until his or her temperature has been normal 
for 24 hours. 
 
Educate Your Kids 
You can prevent the flu (and other illness-
es) by practicing good hand washing.  Pro-
tect your family by teaching your kids the 
proper way to wash their hands. 
Remind your child to cover his or her 
mouth or nose with a tissue when cough-
ing or sneezing to protect others.  Teach 
your child to throw away the tissue and 
properly wash his or her hands. 

 

From the John Jacobs  
 
It is very important that your child’s school library books 
be returned in a timely manner.  We have a limited 
amount of resources to purchase library materials, and it 
is vital that our books keep circulating so that all students 
at John Jacobs School have the opportunity to enjoy 
them.  Please be aware of which day in the six-day cycle 
is your child’s library day, and ask them what they are 
reading and whether their library books need to be re-
turned.  It is important that your child is reading “just right” 
books – that is, books that are not too easy nor too diffi-
cult for them.  Reading is one of life’s great pleasures, so 

please take an active role in ensur-
ing that your child continues to im-
prove his or her reading skills at an 
appropriate level. 

 

                         You wonôt want to miss this... 
 

Youôre Invited to John Jacobôs Talent Show! 
 
 

 
 

 
What:  “JJ’s Got Talent” 
When:  December 6, 2018 
Matinee 1:00 P.M. 
Evening Show 5:00 P.M. 
Where:  Cafeteria 
Who:  The talented Jaguars of                                                           
 John Jacobs Elementary School 
 
John Jacobs Elementary is thrilled to host another fantas-
tic talent show!  We hope the community comes to cheer 
on and watch our talented students showcase their tal-
ents and skills! 
 
**Auditions will be held after school in the music room 
November 27.  Students MUST have a permission slip 
signed by their parent/guardian in order to audition for the 
talent show.   Talent show permission slips are due Tues-
day, November 20. 
 
 

 
Thank you to JJ Block Watch, PTO and everyone who 
worked so hard to make the John Jacobs Fall Festival so 
successful.  The crowds were large and fun was had by 
all who attended. 
 
We would also like to thank our fabulous PTO for the 
delicious dinner they provide for our teachers, translators 
and staff during the evening parent teacher conferences. 
 
We are truly grateful 
to be part of this 
Wonderful 
John Jacobs 
Community. 


